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Welcome to our 
Spring Newsletter 

  ​     

 
 

  ​ ​As the crocuses start peeping their heads 
from their winter slumber and the eagerly 

awaited vaccine is rapidly being 
administered, I hope everyone is feeling 

slightly more optimistic about life. If anyone 
needs anything, even just a chat, please don’t 

hesitate to get in touch. 

 OUR WEBSITE 
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Throughout the last few months a group of us have been working away in the 
background on an exciting Pathfinder Project which is a pilot project leading to a 
national initiative to gain more members. 
 
You may have noticed changes on the website, if you haven’t looked lately check it 
out and let me know if there are any typos or you have any suggestions. 
You have also received a members’ survey, using the information from this we have 
been busy looking at new groups and Zoom talks. 

 
 

On Saturday 6th February  a few like minded people got together online for a party 
organised by ​Sheila Wignall​, our Business Secretary and we had a good time. It was a 
welcome release from the everyday same old, same old. 

Martin organised an emoji quiz which got a lot of groans when the answers were revealed. 
 = A Film (Clockwork Orange) was one of the easier ones that yours truly managed 

to get. 

Next up we had a scavenger hunt courtesy of Sheila. Jimmy wasn't allowed as he could see 
the list of challenges. All in all it was a great way to spend an evening with plenty of chat and 
smiling faces all round. 

Watch out in the newsletter for the next one in around a month's time when, it's rumoured, 
there may be a Murder Mystery taking place. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/654304455126479/user/785739429/?__cft__[0]=AZV3B8w4nSDASPT8A1uzu0b-0iscfDUr3Jxky-NmdW3zqm6kqu1yZViYOjlbpbYGWVOdU6hHR1DduTLXgN8w8Jm91sJplGHXkpRkd3J28TPvIaorxVWdLWLHOiGLVIEb7q8I9quNo5VixdjIB27CjD9iM4xf-d2SIytbOGNP8XwM9IZiuUpcdEZbF-uIAvUHN9I&__tn__=-]K-R


Group News 
 

I.T. Beginners Group 
 

 
We’re listening to your feedback from the 
members survey and we’ve already added a new 
group, ​IT For Beginners ​to explain and 
demonstrate tech in simple terms, remove the 
mystery and debunk the myths.  
 
The group will be enabled by John Hempstock 
and John will be emailing a questionnaire to all 
members of u3a Wigan so that we can focus on 
the most common areas of interest. It’s really for 
you to decide what you’d like to be covered. The 

questionnaire will be coming out in the next week, is really easy to complete, and will take 
no more than about five minutes of your time. 
 
In the meantime, if you'd like to enrol for the group just drop John an email at 
itbeginners@u3awigan.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ukulele Group News 

Stephen has been sending regular emails to the Ukulele Group, 
Here’s his latest. 
 

Hello Ukulele Peeps, 
 
Hope you are all well and have had jabs. 
We’re booked in at Robin Park for next 
Wednesday.  I was going to leave it until 
next week but then was asked for 
submission to the newsletter, so I can 
submit this to them, to show that we 
are still here. 
  
We have rediscovered the reason we go 
away in January and February.  The 
white stuff, the wet stuff and the cold   
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have not been welcomed by both of us. 
Why couldn't they have let us sneak out. 
We'd have been great in Jandia, helping 
out the local economy, tipping, not 
causing any trouble and sitting on the 
beach in the sunshine. 
 

Have you been practising much?  I’ve found that I have to make time. Before tea 
is usually best, for half an hour or so. 
Meanwhile, I've had a bit of a writing spurt; A song and a video about 
Pemberton, then modified it for Pemberton Taxis.  They are both on my You 
Tube channel. 
Then I produced a video for Wigan U3A, which is on their facebook page. Then 
Alan Walker suggested I write something about Abram Pharmacy.  That one just 
flowed from the end of my pencil and I'd done it within an hour.  He then 
suggested I make a video about it, so I went along and took some photos.  It's 
come out pretty well.  The people in the pharmacy love it. 
Then I finished off a poem that I started a few years ago and turned it into a 
song. 
That and the walking has kept me busy.  It's too cold for making things in the 
garage.  My old radio doesn't like it in there as the cold won't let me select a 
station. 
  
Isn’t it nice to see sparks of Spring, like crocuses and daffodils, while many 
gardens are in a sorry state.  We’re just glad we’ve only got the yard to contend 
with.  A quick afternoon tarting up the pots. 
  
What have you been doing?  I get so little feedback.  What have you missed 
most?  It’s the gym for us.  We used to go most mornings, have a workout or an 
aerobics class, a swim and then a soak in the Jacuzzi, where we would decide 
what we were going to do for the rest of the day.  Now we go for a walk in the 
morning and think of something to fill up the afternoons.  Hence the song and 
poetry writing. 
  
Right, I’ll leave you alone now.  Any feedback would be most welcomed.  
Stephen 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Photography Group News 

 

2020 was a poor year for photography 
- no travelling, no celebrations, not 
seeing the family - so less opportunities 
for when people typically get cameras 
out!  

However with signs of spring and hopes 
of lock down lifting, that could be 
changing. 

  

 

Can I say “thanks” to the various group members who responded to my latest 
email, asking how everyone is getting on.  It seems that photos are still being 
taken, though less than before and often more on phones than with the main 
camera; a few of us have experimented with macro, flower and indoor 
photography while staying home, but most have focussed on shots of our great 
local landscape while out on walks; plus recent snowy weather and the green 
shoots of spring also seem to be prompting people to pick up their cameras 
again.  

  

Our private group page on facebook continues as somewhere to share news and 
ideas.  (For anyone with a FB login, search for “Photography Group - Wigan U3A” 
or use the shortcut of  https://www.facebook.com/groups/361178827829019).  

  

I’ve now also restarted group meetings on line, using Zoom, first Tuesday of the 
month as before.  In February, a few of us simply had a coffee morning type chat, 
sharing experiences of what we’d been doing and what other opportunities we’d 
found to keep up with photography.   Now hoping to get more people joining in 
March, when the topic is “what’s helped me to keep taking photos in spite of 
lockdown” - a guide to various places to find inspiration and encouragement.   

 This is on Tues 2nd March at 10 am, and further details plus connection 
information will be mailed out closer to the time. 

 If not already on photo group list, and you would like this information, then please 
contact me on photography@u3awigan.co.uk.  Or if you would be interested, but 
are not familiar with using zoom, then again please mail me and I can share some 
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Urban Sketchers 
 

The Urbansketchers are sharpening their pencils and digging out their sketchbooks. 
As soon as we get the green light the sketchers are ready to turn around and get 

back to drawing outdoors. 
 

Before lockdown 3 some of us managed to meet up weekly, following government 
guidelines. The Wigan Pier/ Trencherfield Mill area became the venue of 

choice.....handy car park, interesting buildings to draw, plus toilet and takeaway hot 
chocolate from the Business Centre Cafe to enhance the post-sketching chinwag. 

 
Get in touch if you fancy joining us for a session. Beginners will be made very 
welcome. We were all beginners not long ago and know exactly how you feel. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

info on what’s involved and set up 1-to-1 links for an advance try out if needed.  

Hoping to see some more faces on 2nd March.  Cheers, Cath. 

 

 




